
INGLEBY GREENHOW PARISH COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 
Tuesday 10th January 2017 at 7.30pm

 Ingleby Greenhow & Easby village hall.
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1.2

PRESENT
Cllr T Sutcliffe Chairman, Cllr L Smith, Cllr M Staples, M B Bowes Parish Clerk.
The chairman welcomed NYCC Cllr H Moorhouse, HDC Cllr R Kirk, HDC Cllr R 
Hudson, C & R George, C Cutler from Easby, C Bianco, S Pearson, D Crawford 
from Ingleby Greenhow, P Finn from Old Battersby.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Cllr T Hill

2
8.1

OPEN FORUM
BROADBAND PROVISON – OPENREACH
The Chairman provided an update on the provision of superfast broadband to 
Ingleby Greenhow:
 Work  had  commenced  in  the  Autumn  with  the  provision  of  the  green

connection box at Village Farm, Ingleby Greenhow.
 Work on the  provision  of  the  connecting  fibre  cable  had started  on 15th

December  with  the  erection  of  20  poles  from  Easby  toward  Ingleby
Greenhow.  This work had currently stopped north of Station Farm entrance.

 No consultation or prior information had been received by the Parish Council,
the NYMNPA or adjacent landowners.

 Following  enquires  with  BT  Openreach  and  NYNET  (the  funder  of  the
project) a site meeting was arranged by Openreach with NYMNPA, also with
the  Parish  Council,  adjacent  land  owners,  NYCC Cllr  H  Moorhouse  and
NYNET on the 5th January.

 No plans of the route were available at the meeting and it was unclear how
the lines would reach the village.  There had been a failure to consult the
NYMNPA.

The main areas of discussion that took place at the Parish Council meeting 
were.
1. Firstly there was unanimous support  for  the village to  be connected to a

better broadband service.
2. There  was  surprise  that  the  line  would  link  to  the  village  via  poles  and

overhead lines and not be undergrounded as was the case from Gt Ayton to
Easby.  The poles were considered by some to be unsightly and damaging to
the landscape of the area and trees in the hedgerows. The issue of road
safety and sustainability and possible damage to the lines were also raised.

3. Others, however, just wished to see the connection take place as quickly as
possible by whatever means.

Following  discussion  the  Chairman  agreed  to  seek  further  clarification  and
information from Openreach and NYNET on the project plan, implementation
methodology and time-scale.

3 POLICE REPORT
None was received

4 TO RECEIVE ANY DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Under the Parish Council's code of conduct of members register of disclosable 
pecuniary interests.
None were received

5 TO RECEIVE AND CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS H.D.C
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5.1

5.2

5.3

16/02395/FUL
Mr Blackett, Station Farm, Ingleby Greenhow
Construction of an agricultural building
The Parish Council resolved no objection, the only comment was regarding safe
guarding the footpath on the original application.
This application is an extension to Ref 16/01856/FUL which had been approved.
Footpath Officer to be contacted again.
ATKINSON WOOD FARM, EASBY
A Muir NYMNPA Planning Enforcement Officer, informed the Parish Clerk that
Ingleby Estate did know that some work was to be done, but did not know the
full scale of the project. NYMNPA had sent two letters to Mr Jewdell the occupier
which he had not replied to.  A further letter would be sent and if  he did not
acknowledge this letter the Enforcement Planning Team would make a visit to
discuss the unauthorised building work.
Drummerhill Farm
Parish Clerk to contact HDC planning about a steel  barn which has recently
been put up.

6 PLANNING APPLICATION GRANTED BY NYMNPA and HDC
None Received.
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7.1

7.2

7.3

7.4

7.5

CLERKS REPORT ON ACTION FROM MEETINGS
Highway issues Road Closure
The Parish Council had received an email on the 16 th December from Area 2
informing them that  11252 from Ingleby Greenhow to  Battersby and Ingleby
Greenhow to Gt Broughton road would be temporarily closed for a period of 2
days between 22nd and 23rd December for potholes repairs.  Highway had filled
in some potholes on the Ingleby Greenhow to Gt Broughton road. No work had
been done on the Ingleby Greenhow to Battersby road.
Footpaths
Atkinson Wood Farm
Simon Bassindale NYMNPA had been asked for an update for the section in the
NYMNPA. No update received.
Cllr T Hill had emailed that the issue of the footpath outside the NP had been
raised by members of the public.  No formal application had been submitted to
divert the path and as yet no signage to indicate the new route.
Parish Clerk to contact the NYCC Footpath Officer and Ingleby Estate who are
the landowners to seek to rectify the situation and formalise the diversion
Mr Blackett Field immediately North of the level crossing,
The issue of the state of the footpath and stile had been raised by a member of
the public. The stile has fallen apart and the area is muddy making it difficult to
get across. Cllr T Sutcliffe agreed to contact Mr Clark to see if this could be
improved by his tenant.
Dummerhill Farm
The tenant had diverted the footpath and no application had been sent to NYCC
Footpaths Officer.  Parish Clerk to contact N.Y.C.C. about this.

CHOCOLATE PATH STEPS
Parish Clerk had contacted Mr A Facwett and he had agreed to have a look at
the path/steps.

8.
8.1

OPENREACH
Poles on the Easby to Ingleby Greenhow Road
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This was discussed in the open forum.

9 COLESON BANK
The  temporary  TRO  would  end  on  the  13th March  2017.  NYCC  Cllr  H
Moorhouse agreed to check that Highways have extended closure of the road.
There have been increased police patrols with the NYMNPA Rangers recently
monitoring the area for motorbikes and 4 by 4s using the banks and other routes
illegally.  Parish Clerk to thank police and NYMNPA for their efforts.

10 NOTICE OF VACANCY IN OFFICE OF COUNCILLOR
Vacancy has arisen in the Office of Councillor, following the death of Cllr R Wills.
Notice of details for vacancy in Office is on all three notice boards in the Parish.
It  was  agreed that  a  tree  would  be planted in  memory of  Rob Wills.  Cllr  T
Sutcliffe agreed to contact the Wills family.

11 MINUTES
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 8 th November 2016 to be
confirmed as a true record.
They were confirmed as a true record, proposed by Cllr L Smith, seconded by
Cllr T Sutcliffe. All agreed.

12
12.1

12.2

12.3

12.4

12.5

COUNCILORS REPORT
Memorial Tree:
Cllr T Sutcliffe reported that the Baldwin Family had planted a beech tree on
Bank Foot Road in memory of Simon.
Website
The Parish Clerk informed the meeting that the Council website was up to date.
Village Clock
A photo to be taken as part of NYMNPA grant condition was noted along with the
need for information note on display.
Cllr T Sutcliffe would discuss this with Mr A Fawcett.
Kirby Bank TRO
NYCC is  proposing  a  permanent  traffic  regulation  order  on  the  bank.  Cllr  T
Sutcliffe agreed to write and support this.
Western Forum Meeting
It would be requested that at the next NYMNPA Western Forum meeting Super
Fast Broad Band, consultation, planning and implementation should be included
on the agenda.

13

13.1
13.2
13.3

FINANCIAL REPORT
Payments were approved
Clerk Wages
Hire of IGEVH
Home Fix computers

14 All following Documents have been Circulated to all Councillor's by email

15 YLCA
Battles over a Nations Tribute and WWI Beacons of Light 11 th November 2018.
This is to commemorate the 100th Anniversary of the end of World War 1.
1000 WWI beacons of light will be lit at 7pm on the 11th November 2018.
Agreed  to  consider  at  a  future  meeting  having  one  on  Ingleby  Greenhow
beacon.

16 JULIA MULLIGAN
Public consultation on local funds for police in North Yorkshire

17 NORTH YORKSHIRE POLICE
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Newsletter

18 RURAL SERVICES NETWORK

19
19.1

19.2

19.3

N.H.S
HEATHWATCH
Newsletters
N.H.S HAMBLETON RICHMONDSHIRE & WHITBY CLINICAL
COMMISSIONING GROUP
 Notice
RURAL HEALTH CONFERENCE
Newsletter

20 LOCAL GOVERNMENT
Newsletter

21 GOVERNMENT NEWS

22 PUBLIC SECTOR EXECUTIVE
Newsletters

23 PUBLIC SECTOR NETWORK
Newsletter December 2016

24 DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting is to take place on Tuesday 14th February.
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